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20th July 2017


Dear Parents,

I have great pleasure in sending you a copy of the published Ofsted Report for the school, following our inspection in June. We are delighted to have been rated as a ‘Good’ school. This reflects the tremendous commitment and hard work of the staff to ensure high standards of achievement. Very importantly, it also celebrates the success of our children. Their enthusiasm and involvement in their learning shone through, and clearly impressed the Inspectors. Thank you also to you, our parents, for your continuing support and involvement.

I would like to highlight the following super points from our report:
· The leadership team has embedded an ethos of high expectations and aspirations for each and every pupil in the school. 

· Pupils’ outcomes in the early years and key stage 1 have continued to improve well as a result of the unrelenting focus on raising achievement. 

· The design of the curriculum is innovative and challenging. 

· Pupils are excited to learn. Inspectors observed pupils in a range of lessons and their curiosity and enthusiasm to learn was evident throughout. 

· Pupils with different starting points are included well in every activity. 

· Pupils’ books demonstrate pupils’ pride in their work and an appropriate level of challenge. 

As with all ‘Good’ schools, the Ofsted Inspectors highlighted our areas for development.  They are:

· To develop consistency in feedback to move learning on in writing across the school.
· To scaffold learning for more able pupils with some independent challenges so that they can really deepen their learning and make rapid progress.
I have already met with my Senior Leadership Team to discuss how we can develop these areas further.

Secondly, I would like to share our fantastic results with you.  As you may know, our Year 2 children take part in Year 2 SATs which involves SAT tests along with teacher assessments.  In Year 1, the children do a phonics screening assessment whilst in Reception there are also teacher assessments.  There are national averages for schools to compare their results against and as you can tell from the table below our school compares favourably in all areas.
	GLD (Reception Assessments)

	School
	National

	78%
	70.6%


	Year 1 Phonics Screening

	School
	National

	84.7%
	81.4%


	Year 2 SATs

	Reading
	Writing
	Maths

	School
	National
	School
	National
	School
	National

	Expected 
	Expected
	Expected

	75.6%
	75.8%
	78%
	68.4%
	78%
	75.3%

	Greater Depth
	Greater Depth
	Greater Depth

	24.4%
	25.3%
	24.4%
	15.7%
	24.4%
	20.5%


Both my staff and I are looking forward to working with you again next year, to provide the best environment possible for our children to grow, learn and develop.   I hope you all have a pleasant summer, and a good break.
Yours sincerely
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Mrs B Surtees

Executive Head teacher
​​​​​​​​​​​​

